From: herb

To: <u>Council, City</u>; <u>Clerk, City</u>

Subject: June 5, 2023 Council Meeting, Item #1: 1237 San Antonio Road

Date: Sunday, June 4, 2023 5:33:04 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking on links.

JUNE 5, 2023 CITY COUNCIL MEETING, AGENDA ITEM #1 1237 SAN ANTONIO ROAD

I urge you to remove this item from your agenda, because the subject proposal and site is a segment and alternative location of the Purified Water Project proposed by the Santa Clara Valley Water District (Valley Water) for which Valley Water has initiated the process for preparing an Environmental Impact Report (EIR) by filing and posting a Notice of Preparation (NOP) of an EIR.

Comments on the project or any of its segments need to be made in accordance with regulations of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA).

The City of Palo Alto cannot violate CEQA Regulations by simply amending its zoning ordinance (Title 18 of the Palo Alto Municipal Code) to say that its procedures are in addition to the CEQA Regulations and that if Palo Alto's procedures conflict with CEQA Regulations, that Palo Alto procedures prevail.

CEQA Regulations for the EIR process provide four opportunities for the City Council to comment about a proposed project.

First, during the 30-day period following the posting of the NOP, which Council could have done if staff had placed the subject on Council's agenda during that time period, but staff did not place the item on Council's agenda.

Second, following the publication of the Draft EIR for the project, but that document has not been completed, and the only comments about the EIR from Valley Water are about when it expects to issue the Final EIR, but Valley Water has been silent about its schedule for issuing the Draft EIR.

Third, when the Final EIR is published.

Fourth, if and when project approval and EIR certification have taken place and 1237 San Antonio Road or some other site in Palo Alto is selected as part of the approved CEQA project.

The NOP for Valley Water's Purified Water Project identified the preferred Project for a new advanced water purification facility (AWPF) as a site in San Jose adjacent to the existing Silicon Valley Advanced Water Purification Center, and identified the former Los Altos Treatment Plant site at 1237 San Antonio Road as an alternative site to be evaluated in the EIR.

Despite the fact that the NOP identifies 1237 San Antonio Road as an alternative to the preferred site, actions by Valley

Water and the City of Palo Alto after the circulation of the NOP and before the circulation of the Draft EIR assume that 1237 San Antonio Road has already been chosen as the project site as the following chronology indicates:

December 1, 2021: Valley Water's Recycled Water Committee recommended that Valley Water approve 1237 San Antonio as the location.

December 14, 2021: Valley Water's Board of Directors approved the Committee's recommendation and directed its staff to finalize agreements with Palo Alto to locate the Advanced Water Treatment Facility at 1237 San Antonio Road

February 28, 2022: Palo Alto City Council study session on the project that includes 1237 San Antonio Road as the site and includes a timeline in the staff report for that meeting that includes the initiation of a Comprehensive Plan amendment and parcel subdivision prior to the issuing of the Final EIR, but does not include the Draft EIR in the timeline.

April 10, 2023: Palo Alto City Council approves funding agreement with Valley Water for the 1237 San Antonio Road site.

All of the above, including the item on this Council meeting's agenda provide substantial evidence that Valley Water has chosen 1237 San Antonio Road as the site before the Draft EIR has been circulated and that Palo Alto has agreed to that site before Valley Water has certified the Final EIR and approved a project that locates a segment of the project at 1237 San Antonio Road.

The pattern of actions described above constitutes a prejudicial abuse of discretion and a violation of CEQA.

Therefore, I urge to remove this item from you agenda.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Sincerely,

Herb Borock

From: <u>Virginia Tincher</u>
To: <u>Council, City</u>

Subject: June 5 Council Meeting - Study Session - Purified Water Project - Strong Support

Date: Saturday, June 3, 2023 9:44:22 AM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from vatincher@gmail.com. Learn why this is important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification]

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Be cautious of opening attachments and clicking on links.

Hi Palo Alto City Council Members,

I'm writing in strong support of a water purification facility in Palo Alto. This spring I took the tour of the Valley Water water purification system and was very impressed with the level of purification of the water they receive. I drank some of the purified water they got from the Orange County facility as Valley Water was still in the process of getting their water approved.

I need we need to support all the options for water reuse and this is a good one that's well-tested.

Regards,

Virginia Tincher 879 Garland Drive Palo Alto 94303